COUNCIL ON AGING BOARD MEETING

Minutes of the Council on Aging Board Meeting held on October 10, 2019
Members Present:  William Byron, Ruth Banfield, Ruth Delmonico, 
Susan Pauley, Kathy O'Brien

Associate members present:  June Thall and Roger Zimmerman
Absent: Members - Peter Cirioni and Susan Matatia, Associate members, Brian Burke, and Kate Hogan 
The Director of the COA, Alyson Toole, was present.

A quorum being present, the meeting began at 10:04 A. M.

The minutes of September 12, 2019 were accepted as written.
Liaison Report- Roger Zimmerman, the newly appointed COA representative of the Community Preservation Committee, presented his report.  A number of issues were discussed at their meeting.  

· The Historical Commission is concerned about the rails that were to be installed at the library.  There was no resolution.
· The West School needs to have its chimney repaired.

· Open Spaces - The Town Center Park will have its Opening on October 20th.  The Stow Acres driving range is for sale; it may be a good place for another soccer field since the field behind the community center is very wet. High Rock Chapel may go up for sale.  The Recreation Department has shown interest.

Chair's Report- The Chair was recently told of the COA Board mailbox in the office. The thank you note from Ruth Banfield was inside and shared. The board also received a thank you note from Kathy O'Brien for flowers sent during her recuperation.
Director's Report- 

· About 25 people signed a petition regarding the daytime use of the Function Room. There is great interest by other town departments to use the Function Room, but when that happens it is very disruptive to COA activities which should have priority. It would be helpful if the rooms would be assigned based on the number of people expected.
· The Planning Board is spearheading an incentive to make our community 'age friendly' by examining housing, transportation, and other services to meet the needs of the residents. Sudbury and Carlisle are involved in a pilot program using Uber and Lyft. Acton has Cross Town Connect.
· The 20 passenger van has been a nightmare.  It's been in and out of the repair shop.  It should be fixed by next week.  Because the transmission problem was difficult to diagnose and repair, the cost has increased.

· The Friends of the COA want to purchase a new medium size van.  They are looking into grants to subsidize.
· Kathleen Surdan, who is filling in for Suzanne Howley as Outreach Worker, came in to introduce herself to the Board.  She was a licensed social worker and is a Boston College graduate.  She is an Acton resident and has been involved in their Neighborhood Brigade.  She is very happy with her new position.

· Suzanne is anxious to come back to work, however she still has a number of restrictions that would impact her job.  She will be evaluated again to see if she is able to perform all the requirements of her position.
· Craft Fair is on November 2 

· The new Chief of Police, Chief Marino, met with the COA staff to discuss the steps to be taken for better communication between police and the COA.
· A large crowd is expected for the COA Craft Fair on November 2.  There will be shuttle service from the Lions Field to the Community Center when the parking lot is filled. Kathy O'Brien volunteered to help with the parking.

· Recently, Brian (Community Services), Kathleen (Outreach), and Martha (Outreach) attended the Massachusetts Council on Aging Conference.

· Justin Jacobs volunteers every Thursday.  He has assisted staff and seniors with computer and phone issues.  He is always very helpful.

· The Zumba instructor of ten years has decided to retire at the end of this month.  She plans to continue to her Yoga class on Friday mornings.  We will have substitute teachers for Zumba until a new permanent person is hired.

· The check-in count for the month of September was 1828. The average unduplicated check in for September was 91.

Outreach Report-

· The number of interactions for September was 83 which included e-mails, phone, home/field visits, and office. The areas of assistance  covered a broad range including Case Management, durable medical equipment, friendly visiting, general information and referrals, well being checks and more. 

No other business.  The meeting adjourned at 11:50 A. M.

Respectfully submitted, Ruth Delmonico, Secretary

